
 
December 3, 2019 

 
Tecumseh Products Company LLC 

Mr. Jason Smith 

2700 West Wood Street 

Paris TN 38242 

Jason.Smith@tecumseh.com 

 

 

 Subject: Review of PFAS Groundwater Sampling Plan-Approval 

  Tecumseh Products Co – New Holstein (Former) 

  BRRTS# 02-08-363333 

 

Dear Mr. Smith: 

 

On October 4th, 2019, the Wisconsin Department of Natural Resources (DNR) received the Per – and Polyfluoroalkyl 

Substances (PFAS) Groundwater Sampling Plan for the former Tecumseh Products Company facility in New Holstein, WI  

A site investigation work plan review fee of $700 was submitted with this work plan.  This work plan was submitted based 

on a July 11, 2019, DNR letter requiring PFAS investigation due to historic chromium plating operations at this site.  The 

DNR letter requested additional evaluation of site operations and use of PFAS compounds and creation of a PFAS 

groundwater sampling plan. 

 

Items proposed in this work plan include: 

• A review of historical records to determine if areas of the facility other than those associated with plating activities 

require PFAS investigation. 

• Perform groundwater sampling for PFAS at five of the existing groundwater monitoring wells. 

o Groundwater sample locations are MW-D, TEC-4, MW-E, NH-26 and NW-7. 

o Groundwater samples will be submitted to Eurofins TestAmerica for laboratory analysis of the Wisconsin 

36 PFAS list using Modified Method 537. 

• Sampling will be conducted with procedures to prevent sample contamination by PFAS compounds originating form 

sampling equipment or sampling personnel. 

• Site investigation activities will be initiated within 60 days after DNR approval of work plan unless site conditions 

prevent on-site sample collection. 

• Laboratory sample results for PFAS will be provide to the DNR within 10 business days of receipt per Wis. Adm. 

Code § NR 716.14(2).  Please ensure the sample results shared with DNR are “level 4” detail for adequate review.  

• A report summarizing the conclusions and recommendations from PFAS sampling and historical review will be 

submitted within 60 days of receipt of data. 

 

The DNR has reviewed and approves this work plan. Tecumseh Products Company LLC should implement this work plan as 

proposed.  Please contact me at (920) 424-7890 or kevin.mcknight@wisconsin.gov with any questions. 

 

Sincerely, 

 
Kevin D. McKnight 

Hydrogeologist 

Remediation and Redevelopment Program 

 

Cc: Alyssa Sellwood, TRC (ASellwood@trccompanies.com) 

       Bridget Kelly, DNR (bridgetB.kelly@wisconsin.gov) 

       Casey Langenfeld- City of New Holstein (clangenfeld@wppienergy.org) 

 
 

Tony Evers, Governor 
Preston D. Cole, Secretary 

 Telephone 608-266-2621 
Toll Free 1-888-936-7463 

TTY Access via relay - 711 

 

State of Wisconsin 
DEPARTMENT OF NATURAL RESOURCES 
Oshkosh Service Center 
625 E CTY Y, Suite 700 

Oshkosh WI  54901-9731 
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